

SGA/AGÉ Elections 2019 CALL FOR NOMINATIONS FOR CHIEF RETURNING OFFICER

The SGA is seeking nominations for the position of CRO for the upcoming February 2019 elections. The CRO role is very important in the election process as they oversee the election protocols to insure proper procedures are being followed and that the election process is fair and equitable to all involved. The role of CRO begins on January 30th, 2019 and continues until February 27th, 2019. There are no set hours of work for the position, but instead the individual should be prepared to maintain hours within the SGA office during the campaign period for candidate interaction and oversight. In addition, the CRO position requires weekend and evening hours at times in order to run candidate training sessions and meetings. The CRO is also required to maintain frequent email communications with those in the election process.

The position is paid by a **\$600** stipend at the end of the elections period once the position is completed. This position can only be filled by a student within the SGA community. Interested students should be aware that the CRO cannot be affiliated with any candidates or campaign in anyway at any time. They must maintain a neutral presence in the election process. All training is provided by the SGA.

Interested students are asked to please submit a copy of their resume and a cover letter to sga@laurentian.ca before noon on Wednesday, January 30th, 2018. All completed submissions will be reviewed by the SGA Board on January 30th, 2018.